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RECOMMENDED ACTION
 
Staff recommends that the Commission for the Arts determine what information they would like to
present to the City Council for the Commission’s Annual Update on April 14, 2025.  
 
SUMMARY

The Commission for the Arts is scheduled to make a brief presentation to the City Council at their City
Council Meeting on April 14, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. This presentation should include an overview of
Commission responsibilities as well as activities over the past year.
 
DISCUSSION

Each City of Livermore Board, Commission, and Committee is required to make an annual presentation
to the City Council.  This presentation should be a brief, five minute overview of the work done by the
Commission for the Arts during the past year.  While the presentation should focus on the efforts and
accomplishments of the Commission and its members, it can also include any other matters that the
Council should be aware of.  This presentation is currently scheduled for the City Council Meeting on
April 14, 2025, at 7:00 p.m.  The Commission Chair generally delivers the presentation, but the Vice
Chair or another commissioner can give the presentation if the Chair is not available on the scheduled
date. 
 
The following is a list of facts, activities, and accomplishments that the Commission for the Arts may
want to consider referencing in their presentation when discussing the influence, feedback, and input that
has been provided by the Commission:
 

Commission Membership
Commission for the Arts consists of nine commissioners – Laurence Milder (Chair), Natalia
Custodio (Vice Chair), Cathleen deOrnelas, Thomasin Dewhurst, Robert Gausman, Raj
Kowligi, Monya Lane, Tracy Sahn - there is currently one vacancy



Terms of office are four years 
Sabrina Ohnemus and Cher Wollard finished their terms effective January 1, 2025

Murals
Grants awarded
Partnership model
Work with the Poet Laureate
Creation of the Communications Toolkit
Community outreach efforts
Developer initiated art projects
Art show judging
Progress towards strategic objectives

 
The Commission for the Arts 2024 Work plan that was shared during the December 2024 meeting is
attached for your reference.
 
At the conclusion of the discussion of ideas that commissioners would like to see become part of the
presentation, staff will begin working with the designated presenter to put together a draft presentation
for the Commission to review at the March 25, 2025, regular meeting.  After the Commission has had a
chance to provide any final feedback, the presentation will be finalized and presented at the April 14,
2025, City Council meeting.  
 
The Commission is asked to be prepared to take a group photo that will be used as part of the
presentation.    
 
ATTACHMENTS
 
1. 2024 Commission for the Arts Work Plan
 
Prepared by: Allen McFarland
                      Management Analyst II

 

  

https://legistarweb-production.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/attachment/pdf/3159460/Updated_Commission_for_the_Arts_2024_Workplan_XB_Edits.pdf

